Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, June 11, 2009

Attendees:   Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Lynn Braswell, Amanda Chau, Dave Cunningham, Connie Flickinger, Jackie Girouard, Molly Harris, Terry Junek, Kate Kelly, Jimmie Killingsworth, Leo Lombardini, Jackie Palmer, N. Jay Pritchard, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Jean Webster, Ginny West, and Mary Dabney Wilson and guest Wayne (Randy) Williams.
The meeting was called to order by President Betty Vermeire at 6:40pm.
Business Meeting

May Minutes:  Jimmie Killingsworth motioned to accept the May minutes as written; Amanda Chau seconded the motion. 

Announcements:  

Name tags for new members and those who requested a replacement are here and ready for pickup.  

Via email from Leslie Gall, Ron Jones of US Fish and Wildlife and Paul Crump of the Houston Zoo are recruiting volunteers to survey Houston Toads, especially those in Robertson and Leon Counties.  Contact pcrump@houstonzoo.org.

The annual Texas Master Naturalist Meeting is scheduled for October 23-25, 2009 at Mo Ranch in Hunt, Texas.  Speak with Betty Vermeire about the many opportunities to get involved, if you are interested in going.  

Rio Brazos Audubon Society is having a field trip this Saturday, June13 to Stephen F. Austin State Park.  Meet at 1207 Texas Avenue S; departure is at 7am.  Bring mosquito repellent, water, and sunscreen.

The next book club meeting is on June 30 and will be about The Snoring Bird by Bernd Heinrich.  To be added to the contact list, email Jackie G at jackiegir@gmail.com.

Treasurer’s Report:  No report. 
Committee Reports
Membership:  Please submit hours to Jackie Girouard at jackiegir@gmail.com.  

Volunteer Services:  

Junior Naturalist Program:  The Junior Naturalist program began June 2 at the Blinn Aquatic Center.  Dwight thanked volunteers from the past two weeks.  The first week had 61 visitors and the second week had 91 visitors.  Children and parents were very enthusiastic about all the exhibits and activities.  Volunteers are needed for each Tuesday night, 6-8 pm to help with touch table, microscopes, hands-on activities, and art projects.  There is a rotating 4-week schedule (repeats once).  When students complete the 4-week program, they receive a certificate and are able to attend a field trip at the end of the summer.  Volunteers may also be needed for another collecting trip to Galveston.  Dwight made special note that parents seem just as interested as the kids and that this is a good way to recruit for the TMN program.  Amanda Chau will copy the new recruiting packet and leave some at the Aquatic Center for distribution on Tuesday nights.
Advanced Training:  Terry Junek reported on the following advanced training opportunities: 
Heather Prestridge will host a Saturday advanced training on mammals for us.  Speakers will be in the morning and an activity (such as making bat boxes) will be in the afternoon.  Possible dates of 7/25 and 8/1 were mentioned.

Heather will be presenting a 3-day educator mini camp and is looking for participants who are interested in training for Project Wild, Flying Wild, and the Leopold Education Project.  The program is planned for 7/15-7/17 from 9-4 at Texas Cooperative Wildlife Collection.  It is free for College Station educators; all others are $300.

Henry Flowers will speak on native plants in Brenham on 7/21.

Master Composter Training is scheduled for 8/18, 8/19, 8/20, 8/22 at the College Station Conference Center.  Sixteen hours of AT credit is available.

Training (and Publicity to Recruit Trainees):  Jimmie Killingsworth said that the training committee is putting together an interesting lineup of speakers for the fall program.  Dates are set (Tuesdays starting 9/8-11/10, with several Saturday field trips), topics are decided, and speakers are being confirmed.  Some of the field trips include Dr. Steven Hatch leading a trip through Lick Creek Park (flora) and Dr. Alston Thoms leading a trip up Sugarloaf Mountain.  Other innovative ideas include having Dwight Bohlmeyer lead a class on observational skills and Dr. Jane Packard give a workshop on tracking skills.  These haven’t been confirmed, but are all possibilities for fall.  Current members are strongly encouraged to attend any and all of the fall training sessions, especially the first and last classes.  AT credit is available for instruction that you have not previously had.  
Amanda Chau has developed a recruiting packet that will be emailed as a PDF to current members.  Jim Waldson says  through local radio and television (KEOS, KBTX, and KAMU, for example).
Jean Webster has developed a recruiting flyer and Jim Waldson has set up tv, radio, and newspaper announcements.  Jean also mentioned listing the training program in the Bryan Parks and Recreation catalog of activities, which will come out in time for fall recruiting.  Another option for future recruitment could be to hold a short course through College Station’s Xtra Education program.  A mini course during the year could create interest in the fall training program; hours already in class could count towards the first year’s AD training.

Outreach: 
New!  Park Hudson Trail Project:  Jim Waldson was asked by the City of Bryan if BVTMN would like to help with the Park Hudson Trail, a linear park with trailhead off Boonville Road between Copperfield and University.  Assistance is needed in evaluation of what’s there, plant identification, developing signage and creating and implementing an educational program, which could be trail walks or formal talks.  The infrastructure is in place (concrete trail), there’s a creek, the project is funded through the City of Bryan, and there are plans to expand across University Drive (Highway 60).  Members present voted to accept this invitation from the city and to begin planning immediately.  An introduction/planning session is scheduled for 8:00 a.m. Sat. June 13. Meet at the parking lot off Boonville Rd. between Copperfield & University.  For more information, contact Jim Waldson at 979-204-5231.
Newsletter:  Leo said the latest newsletter will be out in late July.  Please submit material. 
Web Site:  Jackie Palmer gave a presentation on the new “members only” section of the web site.  It will contain email addresses, phone numbers, and status of past and present members.  

Social Committee:  The next social will take place on Friday 6/26 at 6:30 at Lakeside Ice House (formerly The Hook) at Lake Bryan.  They have great food and free live music.  Connie will send directions.  Please let her know if you are planning to attend.

The kayak trip on Little River was very successful.  A big thanks to Jim Waldson and Dave Cunningham for all the many arrangements they made.  Many expressed interest in having more canoe/kayak trips in the future.

Historian:  No report.
Mary Dabney Wilson motioned for adjournment; Amanda Chau seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.

Dr. Cristine Morgan (Texas A&M University Department of Soil and Crop Sciences) is the Advanced Training speaker tonight.  She will speak on the Web Soil Survey and how to type soils.  
